
South Coast Orchid Society 

Summary of September, 1954 meeting as published in Orchid Digest 
 

Mr. Alexander D. Hawkes, editor of The Orchid Journal, was the speaker for the evening 

and took us along with him on a “Tour of Parts of the Orchid World” by means of colored slides 

and his excellent knowledge and memory of orchids. 

 The plant forum was conducted by Mr. Joseph Hampton and Mrs. Rolan Howard and 

there were beautiful species (in honor of our speaker, Cypripediums, now beginning to bloom, 

and Cattleyas) for the enjoyment of all. 

Mrs. Elva Hanes 

 

(Orchid Digest 18(6):269 (November, 1954)) 

 

Summary of September, 1954 meeting as published in the American 

Orchid Society Bulletin 
 

The regular monthly meeting was held at the silverado Park Clubhouse, Long Beach, 

Calif., on Sept. 27th.  Mr. Alex D. Hawkes, editor of The Orchid Journal, was the and took us 

with him on a “Tour of Parts of the Orchid World” by means of colored slides and his excellent 

knowledge of orchids.  The plant form was conducted by Mr. Joseph Hampton and Mrs. Rolan 

Howard,  There were many beautiful Cypripediums and Cattleyas.  

– Mrs. Mrs. Elva Hanes, 6264 N. Bion Ave., San Gabriel, Calif. 

 

(AOS Bulletin 24(1):48 (January, 1955)) 

 


